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Lincoln Quilters Guild October 2018

President's Message

I recently took the opportunity to visit the History
Nebraska Museum, formerly the Nebraska History
Museum, to see the Color Quest Exhibit featuring the
Nebraska Windmill block by E.S “Bud” Dunklau
designated the official quilt block in 1977 by the state
legislature. Bud and Carol Dunklau gave the original
block pattern and rights to the pattern to LQG and gave
the original cloth block to the Nebraska State Historical
Society. This exhibit includes many beautiful quilts from
Nebraska’s history and continues until January 5, 2019.
For more information follow this link.

The first All-Female Honor Flight to Washington, DC took off with more than
130 female veterans on September 24, 2018. Lincoln Quilters Guild supported
the event by honoring veterans with 80 of 135 Quilts of Valor. The flight
consisted entirely of women including Loretta Swit who played Major Margaret
“Hot Lips” Houlihan on the hit TV series “M*A*S*H”. Great job ladies!!

https://mailchi.mp/b34fe08b0e3e/oct2018-plain-print?e=50d08896ef
http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/events/list/?permalink=june-28-2018---january-5-2019


The October 8 Guild meeting agenda includes the election of the new board
offices of Vice President Elect-Programs (2), Treasurer-Elect, and Secretary.
Kath Conroy is still seeking nominations for the office of President Elect. It is
important that the guild is led by a full Board. Please give this opportunity
consideration.

I am looking forward to the Awards Committee special recognition presentation
for continued involvement for the betterment of the guild. We will also be voting
on the proposed budget presented at the September Guild meeting. Please
review the proposed budget at this link.

Diane Pebley’s (Riverton, Utah) program “Fast Track to “Quilt Design” promises
ideas to engage our creativity in design. There are still spots available for her
workshop October 9. (Info here) See you at the October meeting!!

Pat Kant, President
 

Minutes of the Last Meeting

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD MEETING
Monday September 10, 2018

College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church
 

http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/cms-data/depot/members/LQG-2019-2020-Proposed-Budget.pdf
http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/classes/post/?permalink=workshop-mosaic-influence


President Pat Kant called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and welcomed
everyone. There were two guests and no new members.

President Pat Kant congratulated all guild members who were awarded ribbons
at the Nebraska State Fair. She asked that all winners stand and be
recognized.

Old Business

1. The minutes of the August 2018 meeting were printed in the Plain
Print. Glenda Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes. Rosalind
Carr seconded. The motion carried

2. The July 31, 2018 Treasurer’s report was printed in the Plain
Print. Bonnie Kucera made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.
Kath Conroy seconded. The motion carried.

New Business

1. President Pat Kant requested one or two volunteers to assist with digital
tasks. If you love to work with computers and social media, please contact
her.

2. Threads Across Nebraska 2018 is scheduled for October 12-13, 2018.
LQG has been invited to bring their quilts to this event. Bonnie Kucera
has volunteered to take the quilts to Kearney. Judy Edwards has
volunteered to return the quilts to Lincoln. The quilts need to be registered
at http://nsqg.org/activities/threads. After registering your quilt print out the
receipt to bring with your quilt for LQG records. Quilts can be any
size. Bring your quilts to the October meeting for Bonnie to collect. If other
arrangements need to made contact Bonnie.

Committee Reports
President-Elect - Christina Chapman

1. Announced that the Suggestion Box is on the Announcement Table. The
LQG Board is seeking ideas for programs, classes and other activities of
the guild.

2. Christina read a thank you from Barb Bailey, winner of the Best of County
Quilt at the Lancaster County Fair.

3. She announced that bookmarks are on the Announcement Table for the
Annual Needlework and Quilt Show to held September 21-23 at the
Bethel United Church, 2400 Central Avenue, Nebraska City, NE in
conjunction with Apple Jack Days. The bearer gets $1.00 off admission.

Nomination Chair - Kath Conroy



1. Kath nominated the following candidates for 2019 LQG Officers. Lois
Wilson seconded the nomination.
a. Vice President Elect of Programs: Linda Gale and Janiece Goin
b. Treasurer: Pam Rowland
c. Secretary: Jerry Lee Jensen

2. Kath announced that she does not have a nominee for President-Elect.
She asked members to consider taking the President Elect position. Vicky
Skuodas also requested that members consider accepting the position.

Cuddle Quilts - Vicky Skuodas

1. Vicky said that they will be again donating to Home Instead. They are
needing quilts made for men by November. Size is 44 x 55.

Treasurer - Vicky Skuodas

1. Vicky presented the 2018-2019 Proposed Budget.
2. A request was made to remove the $1000.00 Scholarship Award from the

budget. A discussion followed. Since this would require a change to LQG
bylaws it was decided that the LQG Board will discuss this proposal at
their next meeting.

IQSC&M - Ann Hauder

1. Ann announced the most recent exhibitions - The Mark Dunn Collection,
September 7 to January 10, 2019. Memory & Material, August 29 to
December 15.  War and Pieced, ending September 16.  

2. Ann Harder reminded members that the fifth annual Friends of the
International Quilt Study Center and Museum Art Market is Friday and
Saturday, November 16 and 17, 2018. She asked members to donate
items for the Friends table. Donation items can be brought to the museum
or to the October and November LQG meetings.

Mini Quilt Raffle - Joyce Nass and Monica Reid

1. Joyce announced proceeds of $131.00.  
2. Item 1.  Appliqued pillow donated by Chris Taylor. Won byJuanita

Williamson.
3. Item 2  Two Charms Packs, 1 pattern, donated by Pat Gormley. Won by

Kristina Morrow.
4. Item 3.  Pattern book, and table runner, donated by Kath Conroy and Lisa

Burham. Won by Gini Harvey.
5. Item 4.  Cake plate for baby quilt and note card donated by Joan Yoder.

Won by Maggie Copple.

Library - Kathy Cather and Kathy Spitsen



1. Kathy Cather said that they are starting a new program. Members that
have had a book or pattern published can bring it to the meeting to donate
to members.  

Programs - Kathy Bangsund and Kathie Baumbach

1. Kathy Bangsund showed samples for the September, October and
November classes. She said there are still openings for the September
class. The October class has no one registered.  If no one registers the
class will need to be cancelled. 

2. Kathie Baumbach introduced the speakers: Ruth Ann Berry and Greg
Barner from Michigan, with the program “Back to Back Trunk Shows”.

Meeting adjourned to Show & Tell.
Respectfully submitted by Secretary,
Joni Sauter

Treasurer's Report



2019/2020 Proposed Budget

The 2019/2020 Proposed Budget was presented at the September meeting to
be voted on at the October Meeting. You will find the budget, and the
accompanying notes, at this link.

http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/cms-data/depot/members/LQG-2019-2020-Proposed-Budget.pdf


Facebook Website

Copyright © 2018 Lincoln Quilters Guild, All rights reserved.

Our website is:
http://lincolnquiltersguild.org

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.

http://www.facebook.com/Lincoln.quilters.guild
http://www.facebook.com/Lincoln.quilters.guild
http://www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/
http://www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/
http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/
https://lincolnquiltersguild.us13.list-manage.com/profile?u=a00e7655c452b2451a8c09958&id=cdf4162e38&e=50d08896ef
https://lincolnquiltersguild.us13.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=a00e7655c452b2451a8c09958&id=cdf4162e38&e=50d08896ef&c=0a84bc6e04
http://www.mailchimp.com/monkey-rewards/?utm_source=freemium_newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=monkey_rewards&aid=a00e7655c452b2451a8c09958&afl=1

